
Part 4 1 

Part 4 introduces the objectives, scope and concepts of seismic rehabilitation using 

CEBC Appendix Chapter A3.  

 

 



Part 4 2 

The objective of the CEBC Appendix Chapter A3 provisions is to REDUCE seismic risk 

by addressing an identified vulnerability. Reducing risk does not mean that NO damage 

will occur. 

 



Part 4 3 

It should be emphasized that this rehabilitation is intended to REDUCE risk, but will not 

necessarily ELIMINATE damage. 

 

Check with the local building department to see if they have amended the local building 

code provisions or have adopted local ordinances or rehabilitation measures that are 

applicable. 

 

Use of CEBC Appendix Chapter A3 is primarily intended for voluntary seismic 

rehabilitation. Use of the provisions may also be determined appropriate by the building 

official, when mandatory seismic rehabilitation is required. 

 

 



Part 4 4 

CEBC Appendix Chapter A3 addresses: 

 

Vulnerability A - anchorage of wood frame dwellings and 

 

Vulnerability B - cripple wall bracing, where applicable. 

 

In this photo, of a Victorian era home, the white painted cripple walls stand out nicely, 

highlighting the portion of the building that will be rehabilitated.  

 

Photo credit: Kelly Cobeen. 

 



Part 4 5 

CEBC Appendix Chapter A3 addresses: 

 

-One- to four-family dwellings. Residential buildings with 5 or more units require an 

engineered rehabilitation design due to greater weight and complexity. 

 

-The scope limits both the number of stories and the height of cripple walls. Buildings 

with more stories and taller cripple walls require an engineered rehabilitation design. 

 



Part 4 6 

Foundation anchorage (Item A) will be discussed first. The purpose of anchorage to the 

foundation is to keep the dwelling from sliding horizontally on top of the foundation. F1 

is the direction of the seismic load being considered. F1 is the load along the length of 

the foundation and wall.  

 



Part 4 7 

Dwellings that slide off of their foundations due to lack of anchorage to the foundation 

have been very commonly seen in moderate to major earthquakes. Rehabilitation of 

anchorage provides a very large earthquake bracing improvement at a very small cost.  

 

Many older buildings were constructed without anchor bolts, or have too few or 

inadequately installed bolts. On the west coast anchor bolts became common in 

approximately the 1950ôs. This date may vary locally and regionally. 

 

Photo credit: Seismic Retrofit Training for Building Contractors and Inspectors (FEMA 

G225) 

 



Part 4 8 

In dwellings with a crawlspace or basement, enter the crawlspace and look at the 

building perimeter. Anchor bolts should be provided from the wood framing to the 

foundation around the building perimeter. 

 

If additions have occurred, anchor bolts should be provided at both the original and new 

building perimeters. 

 

At multi-family dwellings, anchor bolts should generally occur at the interior foundation 

line separating the units. 

 

Figure credit: Seismic Retrofit Training for Building Contractors and Inspectors (FEMA 

G225) 

 


